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UJN held their monthly mee�ng at the Honeyrock Motel on Thursday 13 February. Our President, Jan 

and Vice President Steven have both made the decision to step down. A huge thank you for 

everything Jan and Steve did for the UJN Chapter and for giving up so much of their �me. To both of 

you a BIG applause . Our new President and Vise President was announced. Congratula�ons to 

"Lang" Willem Kruger and Michele Mollentz who will be the new President and Vise President of 

UJN. Tony Mollentz will also be taking over from John as our new Road Captain. Thankyou John for all 

the �me you gave up finding all the great venues and scenic routes. "The Accountant" Andrew and 

Mike will be assis�ng Tony with the road Captain du�es. Steve was also presented with his 15 year 

membership scroll. 

On a sad note, UJN will be a5ending and taking part in a bike ride by at Misha's funeral on Saturday. 

Condolences to Misha's family who are in our thoughts and prayers 

 

Steve receiving his 15 year membership scroll from President Jan 

 

 



 

New President Willem receiving his Chapter Presidents scroll from outgoing president Jan 

 

 

New Vice President Michele receiving her scroll from Jan 

 



 

 

 

New Road Captain Tony receiving his scroll from Jan 

 

 

Andrew receiving his nickname from Jan 

 


